WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING HELD Thursday, October 20, 2022 7:30 pm

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Mr. Jack Butler. All members were present except Trustee Bob Entenmann. Also present were Fiscal Officer, Annette Depue, Road Superintendent, Andy Romoser, Chief Dave Compton, and Zoning Inspector, Tim Boggs. Mr. Dave Yoder made a motion to waive the reading of the regular meeting minutes, to pay the bills, approve Purchase Orders, & approve reallocations as presented, Mr. Jack Butler seconded the motion & the motion carried with a roll call vote of all ayes.

Road Superintendent, Andy Romoser reported that one round of leaf pick-up has been completed and that Truck #3, which was in a previous accident, is at Ontario Truck Center due to several problems and it looks as though they are electrical at this point.

Chief Compton reported that House Bill 377 impacts the fire department in a positive way. It changed House Bill 505.6 and has increased the hours for part-time fire employees from 1500 to 1976. This allows for more part-time hours, therefore avoiding full-time requirements.

Zoning Inspector, Mr. Tim Boggs reported that the owners Tom McCullough has hired a demo crew for 1134 W. Hanley Road, once demolition is complete, the fire chief will have to sign off and the home can then be sold. He has until December 1, 2022 to complete the project. A tree was removed at the corner of Blue Cedar & Straub Road but the damage remains, therefore a message was left for the caretakers and the township will continue to try to contact the owners. Mr. Dave Yoder will contact the owners of 2124 Greenbriar. 1171 E. Hanley road will be mowed and then an assessment will be placed on the property after the 3rd letter is not signed. The assessment notice will be sent via regular mail delivery. Two new homes are being built at 480 E.Hanley and 1282 E. Hanley. Mr. Dave Yoder requested a new address for the Park at the corner of Resthaven Drive and Gary.

Fiscal officer updated trustees with Cash Summary by Fund report.

Mr. Jack Butler updated everyone in regards to the Fire Station meeting held earlier that morning. Millings are being laid. Kokosing has brought over 6,000 ton and township has 2,000 ton to add. The electric/power company will move pole October 27. According to Pulver Road project, Jack spoke with Monroe Township Trustee, Jim Sweat and Pulver Road will be put off until 2023. Mr. Jack Butler moved to go forward on purchasing the necessary pipe, Mr. Dave Yoder seconded, and the motion carried with all ayes.

There being no further business, Mr. Jack Butler made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mr. Dave Yoder seconded the motion, the motion carried all ayes, and the meeting ended at 8:25 pm.

ANNETTE DEPUE, FISCAL OFFICER	
JACK BUTLER, CHAIR	
DAVID YODER, V-CHAIR	
BOB ENTENMANN, TRUSTEE (Absent)	

Respectfully Submitted,